August 13, 2019



# LSU Pediatrics Tuesday Tidbits

Welcome to the Department of Pediatrics' weekly email blast designed to deliver important department information straight to your inbox.

Visit our website

# **LSU Pediatrics Announcements**

#### **Next Faculty Meeting:**

Updates on Educational Programs
August 16th, 12:00pm, State Street Conference Center

# Fellowship Program Leadership

Vice Chair of Education Bonnie Desselle announced the names of the department's new fellowship leadership team last week. She also thanks Maria Velez for her service during her tenure as Super Program Director. Congratulations to the following Program Directors:

#### **Dana Rivera**

Lead Fellowship Program Director

Kelly Gajewski

Associate Lead

Maria Velez

Ex-Officio

### **Information Services - Epic Issue**

CH IT has just discovered that Tap&Go or tapping F4 is not always logging people out of Epic on their computer. Please make sure when you first sign into

Epic that your name is displayed in the upper right corner.

The issue is only occurring on computers with a Tap&Go running Citrix which is mainly at Children's and associated clinics. If you are using your own desktop or laptop computer this will not affect you. The IT team is currently working on fixing this and I will send out another email when the issue is corrected.

UPTODATE Search 🔓 Print → 🕩 Log Out →

Epicoare AARON T. Q Search

### **New Women Physician Leadership Forum**

Dr. Bonnie Desselle is leading a new monthly Forum for our Women Faculty. Participants will 1) learn and acquire new skills and attitudes 2) develop peer mentorship/sponsorship 3) network and socialize, improving camaraderie and 4) problem solve group and individual challenges. The overall goal is to increase the number of women physician leaders in healthcare.

Casey Faust of the LCMC HR Organizational Development Office spoke at the first meeting last week and shared how LCMC can support our group initiatives and the specific type of workshops that can be tailored to our needs.

The next meeting's topic is "Positive Psychology: How Optimism Fuels Success in Work and Life" and will take place Friday, August 30th at 12:00 pm in 2 Center.

#### **DEA SCAM CALLS**

Please see the attached press release from the DEA. Physicians have been the target of scam calls from criminals posing as DEA personnel. When contacting practitioners the criminals may have NPI or State license numbers. Members of the general public have also been the target of similar scams. (PDF)

## **Training Opportunity**

Physician-Scientist Training Program - (information)

#### Media & Medicine Course

The Media & Medicine course will be offered again on Saturday, September 21 from 9:00 AM – 12:15 PM on the 6<sup>th</sup> floor of the Lions Building. Dr. Corey Hebert offers this half-day workshop to LSU School of Medicine faculty to develop or improve on-air interview skills.

Registration is limited to 12. There is no registration fee but pre-registration is required.

For more information and to register, visit:



https://www.medschool.lsuhsc.edu/Medical Education/CME/Events/default.aspx

#### **Medical Student Research Committee**

Would you like to help LSUHSC advance its name in the research realm? A new medical student group on campus called the Medical Student Research Committee is working to do so, but we need your help. One of our main goals is to provide a centralized source of potential research projects proposed by faculty here at LSUHSC and a list of all the researchers who have worked with medical students before. We are working with Dr. Gregory, the Assistant Dean of Medical Student Research.

#### How can you help?

- We are building a list of all faculty researchers who are involved with medical students. It simply lists your name, specialty, research interests, and email to allow students to contact you if they are looking for a research project or have a project that they think you may like. Add your name to the researcher form below if you want to be listed. If you have colleagues who do research with medical students, please forward this to them and tell them to fill out the researcher form below. The database is private and only accessible by LSUHSC medical students who are members of our organization.
- Secondly, we have created a project submission form for researchers who have an
  idea for a project and want a medical student to work on it. All submitted ideas will
  be forwarded to the members of our organization so that they can contact you. We
  have a website to begin collecting projects ideas from faculty (link below) and were
  wondering if you could forward/disseminate this to your colleagues that take part in
  research.
- Lastly, please spread the word of our organization throughout your department.

Our website: www.lsuhsc-msrc.com

Projection Submission: <a href="https://www.lsuhsc-msrc.com/projectsubmission">https://www.lsuhsc-msrc.com/projectsubmission</a>

Researcher List Submission: <a href="https://www.lsuhsc-msrc.com/researcher-submission">https://www.lsuhsc-msrc.com/researcher-submission</a>

#### Welcome 3rd Year Students and Visiting Acting Interns

Download the new Department Composites for the new academic year! (<u>Faculty</u>, <u>Fellows</u>, <u>Residents</u>).

LA CaTS 2019 Mock Study Section - Register by September 4th! (information)

### Faculty Development - One Minute Preceptor

The "One Minute Preceptor" is a great technique for teaching all levels of learners in a very quick (1 -3 minutes) way. It works great in diverse clinical settings. This video breaks down the technique with examples. A short investment in the time to watch - 7 minutes - can save you time each day and help us continue to excel in medical education.

https://vimeo.com/76305964

For questions or comments regarding Faculty Development, please contact <u>Amy Prudhomme</u>, <u>Jessica Patrick-Esteve</u> or <u>Amy Creel</u>.

### **CHNOLA Announcements**

Campus Transformation Steering Committee Presentation (PDF)

Campus Transformation Update (Information)

ID Badge Security Update (<u>faculty information</u>) (<u>trainee information</u>) (<u>General information</u>)

Latest edition of CHNOLA Employee E-News (link)

# **Upcoming Events**

#### **Grand Rounds**

"Integrating Clinical Standards into HealthCare Delivery"

By:

Charles G. Macias, MD, MPH
Executive Director, National EMS for Children Innovation & Improvement Center
Chief Clinical Systems Integration Officer, Texas Children's Hospital
Associate Professor of Pediatrics, Section of Emergency Medicine
Baylor College of Medicine/Texas Children's Hospital
Houston, Texas

Wednesday, August 14, 2019 8:00 am - 9:00 am CHNOLA Conference Center

8/15/19 - Sleep Well Be Well Workshop (Information)

**8/16/19 -** Faculty Meeting - State St Conference Center, Agenda: Updates on Educational Programs

8/16 - 8/18/19 - Crescent City Potpourri (Information)

9/21 - Medicine & Media

9/22 - Department Picnic

**10/19** - Billing Lecture, Dr. Daniel Raines, Section Chief & Program Director, LSUHSC Adult GI, 9:00am, State Street Conference Center

**12/7-12/10/19** - AAMC Mid-Career Women Faculty Leadership Development Seminar

# **Department Wellness**

### **Department Picnic**

Mark your calendars! The Department's 3rd Annual Picnic is set for Sunday, September 22 at Audubon Park, Shelter #10 (the usual spot) from 11:30am - 2:30pm. There will be lots of BBQ and snoballs!

**Bootcamp Class**: Children's is offering FREE bootcamp classes on Tuesday evenings from 5:30-6:30 p.m. outside the Conference Center. Class is open to all Children's employees and members of the medical staff. This one-hour interval training bootcamp is for all skill levels. No experience is necessary. You will gain confidence in your abilities and increase your capacities for stamina, strength, flexibility, and balance. Please bring a water bottle with you to class.

**Weekly Walk in Audubon Park** - Another weekly opportunity for exercise and fellowship with your colleagues is Walk with the Execs. Every Wednesday, you can meet members of our executive team in the Lauricella Pavilion at 5:30 pm for a walk to and through Audubon Park. We hope to see you next week!

# **Department Anniversaries**

The following employees celebrate another year with the department this month.

Thank you for your continued service to LSU Pediatrics!

Diego Aviles, 25 years
Hong Xin, 21 years
Gary Duhon, 20 years
Jerussa Aita-Levy, 19 years
Caroline Straatmann, 4 years
Nihal Godiwala, 3 years
Elizabeth Wisner, 2 years
James Krulisky, 1 year
Alexis Morvant, 1 year

Looking for old newsletters? View the *Tuesday Tidbits* archive on the department's website. (link)

Submit information to the next Tuesday Tidbits

Department of Pediatrics | LSUHSC